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COLORADO OPERATIONS 

Climax Mine 
11236 Highway 91 - Fremont Pass 

Climax, CO 80429 
Phone (719) 486-2150 

Fax (719) 486-2251 
 

 

October 27, 2017 
 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
ATTN: Chris Sturm 
1313 Sherman St., Room 721 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Dear Mr. Sturm:  
 
I am writing this letter on behalf of Climax Molybdenum Company in support of the Eagle River 
Integrated Water Management Plan (ER-IWMP) being coordinated by Eagle River Watershed 
Council.  
 
The ER-IWMP will utilize a stakeholder process to identify the environmental recreational flow 
and supply needs in the Eagle River, assess its current impairments and evaluate how those 
may change with future water supply development. We support this planning process and 
effort to build consensus because of its importance to regional water supply planning.   
 
The ER-IWMP clearly fits the interests of Climax Molybdenum Company in developing joint-use 
water supply projects in concert with the needs of our Eagle River MOU partnership while 
managing specific community values surrounding water for all beneficial and environmental 
uses.  Climax Molybdenum Company plans to participate in this planning effort and further 
commits $11,000 towards matching funds needed to complete this project.  We look forward to 
the collaborative effort with the numerous stakeholders in this process.  
 
If you have any questions in regards to our support, please do not hesitate to contact me 
directly at (720) 942-3231. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryce Romig 
Manager, Administration 
Climax Molybdenum Company 
bromig@fmi.com 
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Colorado Water Conservation Board 10/25/2017 
ATTN: Chris Sturm  
1313 Sherman St., Room 721 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Dear Chris; 
 
I am writing this letter on behalf of the Colorado River District in support of the Eagle River 
Integrated Water Management Plan (ER-IWMP) being coordinated by Eagle River Watershed 
Council.  
 
The Eagle River and its tributaries serve a wide range of interests and this management plan 
process will bring stakeholders to a common table to identify the environmental and recreational 
flow needs and opportunities in the basin. The plan offers a chance to leverage broad 
participation to enhance the stream systems economic and social benefits. We support this 
process because River District experience has shown that the best approach to managing our 
water is through a holistic and collaborative approach. Accordingly, the River District has 
committed a $10,000 cash match to the effort. 
 
The ER-IWMP clearly fits the mission of the Colorado River District to lead in the protection, 
conservation, use, and development of the water resources of the Colorado River basin for the 
welfare of the District.  
 
If you have any questions in regard to our support, please do not hesitate to contact me directly. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
R. Eric Kuhn 
General Manager 
Colorado River District 
970.945.8522 
ekuhn@crwcd.org 
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TOWN Of VAIL 1 

75 South Frontage Road West 
Vail, Colorado 81657 
vailgov.com 

October 18, 2017 

Chris Sturm 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
1313 Sherman St., Room 721 
Denver, CO 80203 

Dear Mr. Sturm, 

Community Development Department 
970.479.2138 

970.479.2452 fax 

I am writing on behalf of the Town of Vail to express our strong support for the effort by Eagle 
River Watershed Council (ERWC) to develop an Integrated Management Plan for the Eagle 
River Watershed. Vail plans to join its neighboring communities in supporting this effort 
financially with $5,000 contributions in 2018 and 2019. 

From my perspective as a member of the stakeholder group that has already convened several 
times, Holly Loff and ERWC are doing an outstanding job of gathering a wide variety of 
community stakeholders to contribute to this process. The stakeholder group will collaborate to 
assess current threats to the quantity and quality of our water in Eagle County and work to 
develop a plan which ensures that the needs of all stakeholders are met and the aquatic and 
riparian ecosystems in our valley are protected. 

It is our belief that the collaborative approach envisioned by ERWC will be a thorough and 
effective way to proactively address the challenges our water supply is likely to face in the 
future. The stakeholder group consists of representatives of a wide variety of entities, some of 
which have had disagreements over water-related issues in the past. This collaborative 
approach will foster cooperation and ensure that conflicts are uncovered and remedied in 
productive, mutually-beneficial ways. This strategy has high potential to guarantee that the 
Eagle River and its tributaries are wisely managed while protecting the rights and needs of the 
individuals, communities and businesses that depend on this watershed. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

sfc;Jly, J 
Peter Wadden, M.A. 
Watershed Education Coordinator 
Town of Vail 
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OFFICE OF THE 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
970-328-8605 

FAX: 970-328-8629 
eagleadmin@eaglecounty.us    

www.eaglecounty.us   

 

 
JILL H. RYAN 

KATHY CHANDLER-HENRY 
JEANNE MCQUEENEY 

 

  

Eagle County Building, 500 Broadway, P.O. Box 850, Eagle, Colorado 81631-0850 
 

October 24, 2017 
 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
ATTN: Chris Sturm 
1313 Sherman St., Room 721 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
 
Dear Mr. Sturm,  
 
  
We’re writing in support of the Eagle River Watershed Council (ERWC) as they seek grant funding from your 
organization to develop an Integrated Water Management Plan (IWMP) for critical segments of Eagle River 
that are likely to be impacted by projects identified by the parties who signed the Eagle River MOU.  It is our 
hope that the IWMP will inform Eagle River management decisions that remain protective of the non-
consumptive needs which are vital to protecting our local economy.  
 
Protection of the natural environment is a priority in our strategic plan and maintaining healthy rivers and 
streams is paramount to our constituents.  The ERWC recently held a stakeholder meeting with a wide variety 
of river users and special interests to discuss the development of an IWMP.  All in attendance agreed that this 
effort will result in a positive outcome and not threaten senior water right holders.  Eagle County supports the 
ERWC as they advocate for the health and conservation of the Eagle River through research, education and 
projects.  They have a proven track record of implementing many successful projects and we’re confident that 
the development of an IWMP will be no exception. 
 
If you have any questions in regards to our support, please do not hesitate to contact our Environmental 
Health Director, Ray Merry at (970) 328-8757.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

               
Jill H. Ryan   Kathy Chandler-Henry    Jeanne McQueeney 
Chair    Commissioner     Commissioner  
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200 Lion Park Circle 

Rifle, CO 81650 

Phone: 970-625-1829 

October 26, 2017 

 

Colorado Water Conservation Board 

ATTN: Chris Sturm 

1313 Sherman St., Room 721 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

 

Dear Chris Sturm:  

 

I am writing this letter on behalf of the Middle Colorado Watershed Council in support of the Eagle River 

Integrated Water Management Plan (ER-IWMP) being coordinated by Eagle River Watershed Council.  

 

The mission of the Middle Colorado Watershed Council (MCWC) is to evaluate, protect and enhance the 

health of the middle Colorado River watershed through the cooperative effort of watershed stakeholders.  

Our organization is supportive of the ER-IWMP effort for a few reasons. 

 

The MCWC’s geographic area of interest lies immediately downstream of the Eagle River Watershed 

Council’s (ERWC) focus area.  The MCWC is intending to undertake a similar IWMP process in the 

middle Colorado River beginning in 2018, subject to funding approval.  We look forward to collaborating 

with the ERWC as both organizations embark on this important work.  We see the benefits that can accrue 

from our two organizations working concurrently on IWMP planning processes by sharing technical data, 

experiences, and outcomes and intend to communicate these on a regular basis. As a downstream 

neighbor, we may realize both direct and indirect benefits from any projects, processes or actions that may 

be taken to address environmental and recreation flow needs through the ER-IWMP process.  The ER-

IWMP will advance one of the top goals of the Colorado Basin Roundtable to “Protect and Restore 

Streams, Rivers, Lakes and Riparian Areas”.  For these reasons, the MCWC expresses its full support for 

the ER-IWMP and urges the Colorado Water Conservation Board to do the same. 

 

If you have any questions in regards to our support, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 303-

204-4164. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Laurie Rink 

Executive Director 
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October 25, 2017 

 

Colorado Water Conservation Board 

ATTN: Chris Sturm 

1313 Sherman St., Room 721 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

 

Dear Chris Sturm:  

 

I am writing in support of the Eagle River Integrated Water Management Plan (ER-IWMP) being 

coordinated by Eagle River Watershed Council.  

 

The ER-IWMP will utilize a stakeholder process to identify the environmental and recreational flow 

needs in the Eagle River and assess its current impairments and how those may change with future water 

supply development. This work directly responds to the Colorado Basin Roundtable Basin 

Implementation Plan priority goal of extending stream management planning throughout the basin.  

 

I coordinate the Colorado Basin Roundtable Integrated Water Management Planning Framework Project 

for the Ruth Powell Hutchins Water Center at Colorado Mesa University, and I believe that the ER-

IWMP will complement the Framework Project, as well as help demonstrate to other communities how 

they can use the tools developed through the framework project. The Hutchins Water Center will 

support this project through helping to ascertain how the products developed through the Framework 

project can be applied to the benefit of the Eagle River planning process.   

 

If you have any questions in regards to our support, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 

hholm@coloradomesa.edu or 970-248-1968.  

 

 

 

 

Warm Regards, 

 

 

 

Hannah Holm, 

Coordinator 
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Trout Unlimited:  America’s Leading Coldwater Fisheries Conservation Organization  
1156 N. 5th St., Suite #409, Grand Junction , Colorado 81501  

(307) 690-1267 • r.vangytenbeek@tu.org • www.tu.org 

Richard Van Gytenbeek, Colorado River Basin Outreach Coordinator, Colorado Water Project 
 

October 25, 2017 

 

Colorado Water Conservation Board 
Mr. Chris Sturm 
Stream Restoration Coordinator 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 721 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Delivered Via Email 
 
RE: Support for the Eagle River Integrated Water Management Plan. 
 
 
Dear Chris 
 
Trout Unlimited would like to express their support for the Eagle River Integrated Water 
Management Plan (ERIWMP) which is being coordinated by the Eagle River Watershed Council. 
The Eagle River sub-basin is one of western Colorado’s most important high elevation watersheds, a 
current and future stronghold for cold water fisheries. 
 
As you know TU has been a strong supporter of Stream Management Plans (aka Integrated Water 
Plans) since their inception. Our organization strongly supports the need to determine environmental 
and recreational flow gaps in many of our rivers and streams. To understand and define those gaps, 
we must have the support of water right holders. A collaborative water planning process that includes 
all water users, respects existing water rights and seeks innovative management opportunities that 
help both consumptive and non-consumptive users is the essence of integrated planning. 
 
With guidance from River Network, the ERWC has already cast a wide net. Their initial efforts to 
reach out via focus group calls and to bring those consumptive and non-consumptive user groups to 
the table are a good start and have set an open and collaborative tone to their process. The ERWC will 
also be working with the Colorado Basin Roundtable to help inform the CBRT-IWMP framework 
plan. A strong CBRT-IWMP framework plan will help the roundtable in their goal to integrate sub-
basin SMP’s into a basin-wide Colorado River IWMP.  We hope that you will give serious 
consideration to this grant application as we believe it has a very strong chance of being successful 
and resulting in a community driven integrated water plan. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Richard Van Gytenbeek  

           Richard Van Gytenbeek
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www.vailvalleyanglers.com | 970.926.0900 | 97 Main St, Unit E102, Edwards, Colorado 

 

 

October 19, 2017 

 

Colorado Water Conservation Board 

ATTN: Chris Sturm 

1313 Sherman St., Room 721 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

 

Dear Chris Sturm:  

 

I am writing this letter on behalf of Vail Valley Anglers in support of the Eagle River Integrated Water Management Plan (ER-

IWMP) being coordinated by Eagle River Watershed Council.  

 

The ER-IWMP will utilize a stakeholder process to identify the environmental and recreational flow needs in the Eagle River and 

assess its current impairments and how those may change with future water supply development. We support this planning 

process and effort to build consensus because of the ongoing strain on water resources throughout the State, but specifically in 

the Eagle River watershed.  Our business depends on the health and well-being of the watershed including the fish habitat and 

related riparian zones that help to maintain the overall health of any river system.  We utilize the Eagle River for guided fly 

fishing trips on a year round basis.  It is important to maintain minimum flows throughout the year to support the aquatic life and 

to make the Eagle River an attractive and viable watershed for years to come. 

 

The Eagle River is one of the last of a dying breed in the State of Colorado.  It remains one of the larger freestone rivers in the 

State.  Meaning, from its origin to the confluence with the Colorado River in Dotsero, it has no impedance or alterations other 

than the straightening that occurred to the extreme upper reaches during the height of the Camp Hale days.   

 

I have been amazed over the 28 years I have lived in the Eagle River Valley at the resilience and general health of this watershed 

that parallels a major interstate for much of its length and has such a large group of diverse users.  The last time I counted there 

were 14 golf courses in the Vail area as well as snowmaking operations at the resorts of Vail and Beaver Creek and yet, the Eagle 

has never been better from a fishing perspective.  Much of that credit can go to the Gilman Mine cleanup but I know we have a 

long way to go there as well. 

 

I look forward to contributing along with my staff to make an excellent plan for the future of the Eagle River.  I hope you will 

consider the importance of this step and recognize that planning now will preserve much of what I have described above for 

future generations. 

 

The ER-IWMP clearly fits the interests of Vail Valley Anglers because of our close connection with the river and how we rely on 

it to make our living.  We support over 50 jobs locally and contribute to the community in many different ways.   

 

If you have any questions in regards to our support, please do not hesitate to contact me or my staff directly at:  

 

John Cochran, General Manager - john@vailvalleyanglers.com     

Patrick Perry, Store and Guide Service Manager - pperry@vailvalleyanglers.com 

Madeline Grande, Admin / Marketing - madeline@vailvalleyanglers.com 

 

Sincerely, 

 

John Cochran 

970-926-0900 

Eagle River Integrated Water Management Plan 
Exhibit C: Letters of Support, page 8 of 9

mailto:john@vailvalleyanglers.com
mailto:madeline@vailvalleyanglers.com


 

                                                             
 
 
Fly Fishing Outfitters 
P.O.Box 5346 
Eagle,CO 81631 
 
October 22, 2017 
 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
ATTN: Chris Sturm 
1313 Sherman St., Room 721 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
 
Dear Chris Sturm:  
 
I am writing this letter on behalf of my business Fly Fishing Outfitters in support of the Eagle 
River Integrated Water Management Plan (ER-IWMP) being coordinated by Eagle River 
Watershed Council.  
  
Since 1992 Fly-fishing Outfitters has been the Vail Valley’s Orvis endorsed year around 
outfitters.  We employ over 30 guides at the height of our season. 
 
The ER-IWMP will utilize a stakeholder process to identify the environmental and recreational 
flow needs in the Eagle River and assess its current impairments and how those may change with 
future water supply development. We support this planning process and effort to build 
consensus, because as a group of 30 plus local fly fishing guides we depend on the health of the 
Eagle river for our livelihoods.  
 
The ER-IWMP clearly fits the mission our company’s commitment to help preserve our cold-
water fishery. 
 
If you have any questions in regards to our support, please do not hesitate to contact me directly 
at 970-845-8090. 
 
Sincerely, 
John Packer   
Owner 
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